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From the Pastorės Pen... 
 
 
 
Dear Bethlehem Friends, 
 

       In an effort to keep us somewhat up to date on the major debate of our United Methodist denomination on the issue of 
LGTBQ, I promised to place articles over the next three months.  Please read these articles carefully, for there is much 
confusion as these positions are unpacked.  You will remember that there are three, very different recommendations or 
ñplansò that were forwarded to the Bishops of our church.  This month I will focus on the ñTraditional Plan.ò  I repeat: 
Now is not the time to get all exorcised about these positions.  It is the recommended position, but we cannot know 
whether it will pass when the General Conference meets in special session in February.   
The Traditional Plan retains the current stance in the Book of Discipline that values all persons as equally ñof sacred worth, 
created in the image of Godò and believes that the practice of homosexuality is contrary to Godôs will. Because of 
widespread disobedience to the churchôs prohibition of same-sex weddings and the ordination of self-avowed practicing 
homosexuals, the Traditional Plan dramatically enhances accountability to the churchôs requirements and closes many of 
the loopholes currently being used to avoid accountability. At the same time, the Plan offers a gracious exit for annual 
conferences, congregations, bishops, and clergy who cannot in good conscience abide by the churchôs historic standards.  
Key features of the Traditional Plan include: 
The requirement that every annual conference vote on whether or not it is prepared to fully uphold and enforce the 
standards of the church around same-sex marriage and the ordination of practicing homosexuals. Those annual conferences 
unwilling or unable to enforce the Discipline are encouraged to withdraw from The United Methodist Church and form a 
self-governing Methodist church that would allow same-sex marriage and LGBT ordination. 
Annual conferences that did not agree to enforce the Discipline or who failed to do so would, as of January 1, 2021, no 
longer be able to use the United Methodist name or logo, and would be unable to give or receive funds through the 
general church. 

Any annual conference could, by a simple majority, vote to withdraw from The United Methodist Church and keep its 
assets and liabilities. The annual conference would still be responsible for its pension liabilities and could continue to 
sponsor a pension program through Wespath. 

Any local church in a departing annual conference could vote by a simple majority to remain in The United Methodist 
Church and abide by the current provisions of the Discipline. 

Every bishop would be required to submit a statement as to whether or not he or she is prepared to fully uphold and 
enforce the standards of the church around same-sex marriage and the ordination of practicing homosexuals, and to 
hold those under their supervision accountable to those standards. Any bishop unwilling or unable to do so would be 
subject to a disciplinary process administered by the Council of Bishops. 

The Council of Bishops would establish a committee to respond to bishops who are unwilling to enforce the Discipline or 
who are charged with the offenses of immorality or practices incompatible with Christian teaching. Upon the 
committeeôs recommendation, the Council of Bishops could vote to place a bishop on involuntary leave or involuntary 
retirement. 

Any group of 50 or more local congregations could vote to withdraw from The United Methodist Church to form a self-
governing Methodist church, upon payment of each local churchôs share of their annual conferenceôs unfunded 
pension liability. 

Any local church that wants to allow same-sex marriage, but is in an annual conference that will continue to prohibit such 
under the current Discipline, could vote by a 55 percent majority to withdraw from The United Methodist Church to 
join a self-governing Methodist church that allows same-sex marriage. The local church would have to pay its share of 
their annual conferenceôs unfunded pension liabilities. 

Bishops and clergy who are unable to live within the boundaries of conduct established by the Discipline would be 
encouraged to transfer to a self-governing Methodist church that affirms their beliefs. 

Annual conferences and congregations that depart from The United Methodist Church could continue to participate in 
Wespath and could negotiate fee-based services from other general boards and agencies of the UM Church. They 
could also continue to participate in joint mission through the General Board of Global Ministries, as well as 
partnerships for mission and other joint projects, with the agreement of the UM entity involved. Changes would be 
made to the pension program to ensure that pension liabilities are fairly cared for. 

Institutions related to The United Methodist Church would remain affiliated with the annual conference it is affiliated 
with, whether that annual conference withdraws or remains in the church. But such institutions could form cooperative 
relationships with other bodies and could, under the provisions of their own bylaws, change their relationship from 
one body to another. 
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Any self-governing Methodist church would create its own Book of Discipline and be self-supporting financially, including 
funding its own bishops. 

The definition of ñself-avowed practicing homosexualò would be expanded to include persons living in a same-sex partner-
ship, union, or marriage, in keeping with Judicial Council decision 1341. 

Bishops are required to nominate as members of the conference board of ordained ministry only persons who are commit-
ted to upholding and enforcing the provisions of the Discipline related to the candidacy and ordination of LGBT per-
sons. Bishops are also prohibited from ordaining a self-avowed practicing homosexual as a clergy person. In addition, 
bishops are prohibited from consecrating as bishop anyone who is a self-avowed practicing homosexual. 

Clergy found guilty by a trial court of performing a same-sex wedding would have a mandatory minimum penalty of one 
yearôs suspension without pay for a first offense, and removal of clergy credentials for a second offense 

Bishops would not be allowed to dismiss a complaint unless it has ñno basis in law or fact.ò 
ñJust resolutionò process and agreements would be reformed to ensure that complainants are included in the process and, 
where possible, agree to the ñjust resolutionò before it is finalized. 

The counsel for the church in a church trial process would be given the same right of appeal for egregious errors of church 
law that the defendant now enjoys. 

 
There is no easy or painless way out of the impasse that besets our church, and there is no perfect solution, as there seems to 
be no win-win conclusion. No matter which of the three options, or any combination of the three, is chosen, persons will be 
left in pain.  Letôs remain calm as we pray fervently for the way forward.  Next month I will review what has been called 
ñThe Connectional Conference Plan.ò   

 
Better Disciples, More Disciples, 
Yours in Christôs love, 
 
 
Pastor Roger 
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Life Under the Clock Tower  

 ITôS TIME FOR OUR ANNUAL DRIVE FOR SPONSORS é  
 

PLEASE CONSIDER PROVIDING HELP TO THOSE WHO ARE HUNGRY 
IN OUR COMMUNITY  
 
 
 
 

OUR DAILY BREAD has been providing nourishment to the poor and hungry in our 
community since 1983 by serving breakfast and lunch every weekday to 250-300 folks.  
BUMC, along with churches of all faiths across York County, has partnered with OUR 
DAILY BREAD to help meet the immediate food needs of our less fortunate neighbors. 
 
For the past five years, BUMC has pledged to prepare 30 homemade beef casseroles (or 
more as needed), which are served the first Tuesday of each month at OUR DAILY 
BREAD.  It is our prayer that 50 BUMC members (or organizations within BUMC) 
would consider sponsoring this ministry by making a $50 donation that would be used by 
the Missions Committee to purchase the necessary groceries to prepare these casseroles 
from September 2018 through August 2019.  (Thatôs 300 beef casseroles prepared that 
will feed over 3,500 people!)  
 
If you feel called to become a sponsor, please complete the form below and drop it off at 
the Network Table along with a $50 check made payable to BUMC.  Please feel free to 
speak with any member of the BUMC Missions Committee if you have any questions. 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
I/WE WOULD LIKE TO HELP MEET THE NEEDS OF OUR NEXT-DOOR  
NEIGHBORS BY BECOMING A SPONSOR OF THE SEPTEMBER 2018-
AUGUST 2019 LUNCHEON PROJECT WITH OUR DAILY BREAD! 
 
NAME:  ________________________________________________________        

$50 CHECK IS ENCLOSED_______________________________________  



 

Page 5 The Lamplighter - October 2018  

Life Under the Clock Tower  

 

SPONSORS OF THE MONTH - October 
Many of our neighbors in York City are struggling to 
meet basic needs, and face hunger and homelessness 
daily.  More than 60 churches of all faiths across 
York County, as well as civic groups, participate in 
the ministry of the Our Daily Bread Soup Kitchen 
by providing breakfast and lunch every weekday to 
over 250 people.   
 
Again, we the BUMC Missions Committee is 
grateful to everyone who has responded to this need 
by becoming sponsors of the ministry between 
BUMC and Our Daily Bread Soup Kitchen. This 
month we specifically want to thank the following 
sponsors. Their donation has made it possible for the 
Missions Committee to purchase and prepare a hot 
luncheon that will be served to over 300 children and 
adults at the soup kitchen in downtown York on 
Tuesday, September 4.  
We continually give God thanks for the generosity of 
the Bethlehem Church family! 

 

Larry and Karen Adams 

Torus Crouse 

Dave and Donna Graybill 

Dan and Karen Jordan 

Dabney and Kay Ann Renoll 

 

 

 

 

 GOLFERS and SPONSORS   
                 WANTED  
 
Mike Burns Fight Against  
Pancreatic Cancer                          
Golf Outing  
October 13,  

at Hickory Heights 
 
 

Michael was recently diagnosed with 
a very rare pancreatic cancer, for 
which there is currently no treatment.  
 
This tournament needs golfers, spon-
sors  ($100), volunteers, food dona-
tions, bottled water, bottled soft 
drinks, prizes and prayers. Contact 
Pete Rufo 891-4725 or Caleb Burns 
683-2144 for more information. Reg-
istration forms are at the Network 
Table and TLC. 
 
Cost $320 per team ($80 per golfer) 
Includes: Golf, Cart, Beverages, Lunch & Prizes 
Sponsorship $100 (Includes Tee Sign) 
 
Registration, 7:00 am 
Start Time, 8:00 am 
Lunch following 

 
 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjp17ie_tjdAhWict8KHZy8AjIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipartmag.com%2Fgirl-golf-clipart&psig=AOvVaw0j3uWKV3wSVyvyhogZgzrX&ust=1538062126859683
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Life Under the Clock Tower  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Northeastern High School  
HONOR BUS 

 
Saturday, November 17th, 2018  

 
A bus trip  

FREE TO ALL VETERANS WHO SERVED 
 
 

We will depart from Northeastern High School and go to 
all three war memorials at the Washington Mall, Arling-
ton National Cemetery, Iwo Jima Memorial, and more.  

 
All three meals and an Honor Bus t-shirt will be provided!! 

 
Visit our website: http://1221950.wixsite.com/nhshonorbus 

 
Email Duane Swartz, Trip Coordinator: swartzd@nebobcats.org 

 
See Jacob Swartz for applications and additional information as necessary. 
We hope all veterans can join us November 17th for an amazing day.  

 

Thank you to all who have served!     
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NO TRICKSé ONLY TREATS                            
at the Dallastown Halloween Parade 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

We are excited to SHARE é  

A good time of fellowship with our church 
friends during the parade! 

We are excited to SHARE é Our love of Beth-
lehem Church. Thereõs so many wonderful 

things happening in the life of our church.ñ
We are excited to share them with neighbors 
in our community. SO BE SURE TO BRING A 
FRIEND THATõS NEW TO BETHLEHEM.!! 

We are excited to SHARE .. A boxed dinner for 
all, beginning around 6:00 PM! Pulled pork 

sandwich or hot dog, applesauce and beverage 
(until the roasters are empty.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Thank you for the visits, phone calls, cards, 
and especially prayers during my surgery 
and continued recovery from total knee 
replacement. I am so blessed to be a part of 
a loving, caring church family and I 
appreciate each one of you, especially 
Pastor Roger and Kim Piper  

                                          é.. Nancy Knisely 
 

Thank you for the great experience at 
Camp Penn. I met new friends and learned 
about their struggles in life, and their good 
times. The staff was nice and helpful. 

                                    éé Jacob Hawkins 

The Bethlehem Missions             
Committee invites                                     

YOU AND A FRIEND                                           
to join us on                                                    

Thursday evening, October 18th                               
for dinner!   

ITõS OUR TREAT!! 

From the Church Office: 
 
 
 

 
Announcements for Bulletin must 
be received no later than noon 
Wednesday of the current week.  
 
Announcements for the News-
letter will remain the 15th of the 
month, unless the 15th falls on a 
Saturday or Sundayðthen it 
would be the following Monday. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwio9t3R_9jdAhVrTd8KHSElBWEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgreentral.com%2Fhard-worker-clipart-dinosaur-clipart%2Fhard-worker-clipart-hard-working-office-clipart-clipa
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Christmas in Dallastown  

Saturday, November 3, 2018 from 9 am to 3 pm!! 
 
THERE WILL BE A LOT OF DELICIOUS FOOD FOR SALE IN OUR NEW TRINITY WORSHIP CENTER!!  

 
THE MENU INCLUDES: 

Sausage, Egg & Cheese Sandwiches and                               
Bacon, Egg & Cheese Sandwiches served on a Crescent or English Muffin 
Bacon, Spinach and Swiss Quiche 
Sticky Buns 
Scott Sellersô Famous Pulled-Pork Sandwiches 
Homemade Chicken Corn Soup (made with York County corn!) 
Homemade Ham & Bean Soup 
Shrimp Roll Sandwiches 
Toasted Cheese Sandwiches 
Fresh Baked Goods ï including pumpkin pie and apple crisp! 

 
 

ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð
ðð 

The event will feature                                                                                                                         
OVER 85 CRAFT VENDORS IN THE BUMC FELLOWSHIP HALL,  

WESLEY HALL OF FRIENDSHIP  
AND THE NEW TRINITY LIFE WORSHIP CENTER,  
OFFERING UNIQUE CRAFTS AND CHRISTMAS GIFTS 
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inter M&Mės 

Homemade Soup and Pulled Pork Sale  

 
                                   
 

 

 

 

 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 3 
Due to popular demand, we will be taking advanced orders for soups and pulled pork sold at the 
Christmas-in-Dallastown event, held at the B.U.M. church, on Saturday, November 3. 
 

WE ARE TAKING ORDERS FOR: 

                    Homemade CHICKEN CORN SOUP 
                      (Made with York County corn!)   $7.00 per quart 
 

                    Homemade HAM & BEAN SOUP   $8.00 per quart 
 

                    Scott Sellersô famous PULLED PORK  $8.00 per quart 
 

Orders should be received by Wednesday, October 24.   
Please place order form in the Network Table. 

 
Orders will be available for pick up on Saturday, November 3 in the  CHURCH KITCHEN in the 

Trinity Life Center between the hours of  9 AM ï 2 PM.  (For safer handling, orders will be cold at 

time of pick up.)  

                              ððððððððïðððð-ððððððððððð- 

   I WOULD LIKE TO PLACE AN ORDER FOR: 

                             ______________ quarts of  CHICKEN CORN Soup   $7.00 per quart = $____________ 

                             ______________ quarts of  ham 7 bean Soup          $8.00 per quart = $____________ 

                             ______________ quarts of  pulled pork                   $7.00 per quart = $____________ 

 
                                                        TOTAL AMOUNT DUE $_______________________ 
 
                     NAME ________________________________________________________ 
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Mission Fundraisers  
 

 
Missions Thirty-One Party 

   BENEFITS MISSIONS PROJECTS 
 

Please join us for a fundraising event  
 

BUM Missions Thirty-One Party: Throughout the month of October we are hosting a Thirty-One 
online party in which 100% of the profit will be donated directly to BUM Missions. This is an 
excellent time to start purchasing holiday gifts for friends and family while also supporting a 
cause that impacts so many within our community. To order visit https://www.mythirtyone.com/
corashields and select BUM Missions at checkout. For additional information please pick up a 
flyer on the Network Table or contact Cora Shields (717-817-9302 or Cora.metzel@gmail.com).  
ðððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 

PAINT EVENT 
   BENEFITS MISSIONS PROJECTS 

 
October 14, 2018  12:00  to 4:00 PM 

Fellowship Hall 
 

Please join us for a fundraising event for Bethlehem United Methodist Church Mission Committee.  A family friendly Paint 
Event.  No artistic ability is necessary! 

 
For $30, you will receive step by step instruction to paint a beautiful work of art and a light lunch will be provided.   
  

 

Forms are available at the Network Table. Please preregister and make checks payable to BUMC Missions 
and place in the basket at the table.  
 
NAME  ____________________________________________________________ 
 

PHONE  ___________________________________________________________ 

https://www.mythirtyone.com/corashields
https://www.mythirtyone.com/corashields
mailto:Cora.metzel@gmail.com
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Back Pack Food Program  

 
 
 

Dw!bh[! .!w{ 
       /9w9![ .!w{ 
 

    
 
 

 
 
 .ŜǘƘƭŜƘŜƳ /ƘǳǊŎƘ όaƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜύ  
   Ƙŀǎ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 5ŀƭƭŀǎǘƻǿƴ 
   9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ  
   ŎƘǊƻƴƛŎŀƭƭȅ ƘǳƴƎǊȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƴǳǘǊƛǝƻǳǎΣ  
   Ŝŀǎȅ-ǘƻ-ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ŦƻƻŘ ŀǘ ǝƳŜǎ ǿƘŜƴ ƻǘƘŜǊ 
   ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ  
   ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǾŀŎŀǝƻƴǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǇǘ  
   ƛǎ ǎƛƳǇƭŜΥ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǘ Ǌƛǎƪ ƻŦ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ 
   ƘǳƴƎŜǊ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ōŀƎ ƻŦ ŦƻƻŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ŎƘƛƭŘ-ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅΣ 
   ƴǳǘǊƛǝƻǳǎΣ ƴƻƴǇŜǊƛǎƘŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ Ŝŀǎȅ ǘƻ ŜŀǘΦ 
 

   ²Ŝ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ŀƴ ŀŎǝǾŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ōȅ ŘƻƴŀǝƴƎ ŦƻƻŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ Ŭƭƭ ǘƘŜ  
    .ŀŎƪ ǇŀŎƪǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ 5ŀƭƭŀǎǘƻǿƴ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻǳƴǎŜƭƻǊ ƛǎ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ  
    ƻŦ Dw!bh[! .!w{ ŀƴŘκƻǊ /9w9![ .!w{ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ Ŭƭƭ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪǇŀŎƪǎ ƛƴ h/¢h.9wΦ   
 
   t[9!{9 5wht ¸h¦w 5hb!¢Lhb{ hCC !¢ 9L¢I9w ¢I9 b9¢²hwY ¢!.[9 Lb ²9{[9¸ I![[Σ 
   hw t[!/9 Lb ¢I9 ²IL¢9 .!{Y9¢ b9·¢ ¢h ¢I9 /hCC99 C9[[h²{ILt ¢!.[9 h¦¢{L59 ¢I9  
   ¢wLbL¢¸ [LC9 ²hw{ILt /9b¢9wΦ 
 

¢I!bY ¸h¦Η 

         ΧΦΦΦhŎǘƻōŜǊΦΧ 
        ΧΦΦ5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎΧΧ 
       ΧΦΦΦwŜǉǳŜǎǘŜŘΧ 
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2018 Susquehanna Conference Report  
 
On Thursday, May 31, the 2018 Annual Conference Opening Celebration welcomed laity and clergy from across the Susquehanna 
Conference with a bulletin displaying the artwork of Charlotte Sustersic, age 11, from St. Paulôs UMC, State College, and a worship 
setting displaying a variety of crosses, music, and images celebrating a unity found in diversity.  Bishop Jeremiah Parkôs opening 
remarks to the Conference celebrated the committed, dedicated, mission-minded, and generous people of the Susquehanna Conference.  
ñThanks be to God for you!ò he exclaimed.  ñIndeed, the Susquehanna Conference is a church alive in Christ together.ò  Bishop Park 
encouraged the Conference to remember three words about the mission of the Annual Conference:  Grow, Equip, and Connect. 
 
Bishop Park then used an insight by A.W. Tozer as an attention getter.  ñHas it ever occurred to you that one hundred pianos all tuned to 
the same tuning fork are automatically tuned to each other?  They are of one accord by being tuned, not to each other, but to another 
standard to which each one must individually bow.ò  ñIf we seek first to be one with Christ, Bishop Park concluded, then unity will 
follow. We do not seek unity for unity sake, but unity for Jesus Christ is about Jesus Christ.  The point is we are to tune in to hear Jesusô 
pitch.  First, we are to hear the pitch of his attitude.  Referring to Philippians 2:6-9a, he says the word humility is the word from this 
passage that gives a clear picture of what was on Jesusô mind.  Humility is the most compelling pitch for us to hear when we tune our 
attitude with the tuning fork of Christ.ò 
 
Hitting the tuning fork, Bishop Park asked us to listen for Jesusô pitch of humility and then to listen to the pitch of Jesusô heart.   
Striking the fork again, the bishop asked, ñDo you hear Jesusô pitch of love?ò  ñPassages in Colossians and Philippians connects us  
not only to the supremacy of Jesus in the highest place, but also to his heart of love.  The love of God which flows from the heart  
of Jesus was proven on the cross.  The pitches from Jesusô mind and heart are crystal clear:  Humility and Love.ò  In closing the bishop 
said, ñI donôt know what is waiting for us and our beloved church.  But I know whoôs holding the future, the One who came from the 
highest place to prove Godôs love for us on the cross, the lowest place.  Thereôs nothing whatsoever that can separate us from the love of 
God in Christ Jesus.  This Jesus walks with usò. 
 
The Laity Session was privileged to hear a talk from dynamic keynote speaker, Kay Kotan, Director of Equipping Vital Congregations. 
She used Nehemiah as an example because he was the perfect role model for lay leadership.  He possessed many qualities that we strive 
for, but he had never been a leader, had no training, and was actually a servant far from his homeland.  Kay declared, ñWe are lay 
people!  We are not just lay people.  And, we are called for impact.ò  While traveling the country and speaking to groups, too many 
times she heard this phrase, ñI am just a lay person.ò  Because of that, she wrote the book, titled ñImpact: Reclaiming the Call of Lay 
Ministry.ò  She outlined eight areas for how laity can make an impact.  First: Working with Christôs church for Christôs impact. 
Second: We can impact culturally.  Thirdly: Make a discipleship impact, meaning that we should remember that we are disciple makers 
that requires a way of being and doing. Fourth: Relational impact. Fifth: Outreach impact. Sixth: Worship impact. Seventh: Lay 
leadership. Eighth: Arrival of new pastor. This provides a huge opportunity for us to look at ourselves in a new way and to make a great 
impact and to try not to let the stress of the change distract us from that opportunity. In closing, Kay encouraged the congregations to 
form a group in our churches and study how we can make an impact. 
 
The day concluded with the Memorial Service celebrating the lives and resurrection of our saints, the pastors and spouses, who crossed 
over during the past year. Rev. Marian Hartman spoke on how different groups handled death either in her family or the congregations 
she served.  She said regardless of how we proclaim our faith, we all proclaim the same Christ. ñThe year you were born and the year 
you die isnôt as important as the time between,ò she said. ñWhat will your legacy be? What will you do to share the love and message of 
Jesus Christ?  If you still have a pulse, God has something for you to do.ò  She spoke how losing her only child, Samuel, just days 
before high school graduation. Prior to this her family did not do death very well. From this she learned that we do death together, we 
have such support to carry us through.  We cannot be a Christian alone and isolated from others, she said. ñHelp, love and support carry 
each of us in the power of Jesus Christ.ò  The service closed with an offering taken for Mission Central, followed by Holy Communion.   
 
Fridayôs Corporate Sessions included The Commission of Equitable Salaries Commission Report recommending a salary raise of 3 
percent across the board for pastoral compensation.  The recommendation was approved without discussion.  Additional reports were 
received from The Board of Pensions, Stewardship Foundation, Conference Trustees, Mission Central and the Young Peopleôs Ministry 
Report introducing the four young members of our conference who will be attending the Global Young Peopleôs Convocation in 
Johannesburg, South Africa.  Four Resolutions were presented and approved either by amendment and / or without discussion.  The 
evening service ended with the celebration and recognition of 35 retiring pastors and spouses.   
 
Saturday morning began with a Bible study lead by Bishop Sandra L. Steiner Ball, Episcopal leader of the West Virginia Conference. 
The bishopôs message was drawn from Romans 12:1-8 and selected verses from 1 Corinthians 12.  In addition, Bishop Ball was the 
keynote speaker for the afternoon Service of Commissioning and Ordination.  Five were Commissioned/ Provisional Elders, one was 
Ordained Deacon Elder and six were Ordained Elders.  In addition, two Deaconesses were affirmed in their call and commissioned. 
 
This ended the 2018 Susquehanna Annual Conference.  Bethlehem Church delegates for the conference are Pastor Roger Mentzer, Terry 
Tyson, Suellen Williams and Ron and Carol Swift. 
 
 
Terry Tyson, Primary Laity Delegate 
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Discipleship Ministries  
  

 
 
 
 
 


